THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

January 12, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR:

THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

PHIL BUCHEN

SUBJECT:

Warrantless Electronic Surveillance

I. Background

On December 19, 1974, you issued a memorandum on this subject to the Attorney General, a copy of which is attached at TAB A.

On September 12, 1975, the Attorney General sent you a memorandum dealing with new developments in the law and suggesting the possible need for revisions in your earlier memorandum (see TAB B).

Most recently, the Attorney General sent you a memorandum which appears at TAB C dated January 6.

II. Recommendation

I recommend that you sign the memorandum attached at TAB D which was drafted by the Attorney General and approved by the Secretary of Defense. Brent Scowcroft also concurs in this recommendation.

DECLASSIFIED . E.O. 12958 Sec. 3.6

MA 94-154,#17 NSC Lt. 5/15/98

